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 Friday 30 September 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Feryal  

Thank you for all of the messages of support and condolences we have received in response to the 
passing of Feryal. We managed to release the full team who worked with her in the nursery, along with 
some other staff, to attend her funeral yesterday. Her family were very grateful for our community’s 
support. We will be inviting the family into school in the near future to help us to celebrate Feryal’s many 
contributions to our school. We will let you know how you can get involved as well. Teachers have now 
spoken to all classes from year 1 – 6 about Feryal’s passing. If your child expresses any distress about this 
in the coming weeks, please let us know so we can provide support.  

 

Sports  

Our Year 6 boys football team took part in their first tournament of the year at the Haringey Schools 6-a-

side event at Powerleague Barnet. Representing the boys on Thursday were: Evan, Bobby, Fred, Rufus 

Dom, James, Ferdi and Gene from year 6. The boys played brilliantly and were involved in some high 

quality matches. We narrowly missed out on qualifying for the 

quarter finals, but nevertheless had a great day out as a team. 

Special mention to our player of the tournament, Freddie, who 

performed amazing throughout the day in goal and made some 

fantastic saves all through the tournament. 

The year 6 girls team were at a tournament today and at the 

time of writing we did not yet have a result. We will let you 

know in the next newsletter.  

On Thursday, 6th October the Junior School will be visited by British sprint champion Victoria Ohuruogu as 

part of our Sports for Schools Event. This is the day that all children should wear their PE kit to school so 

they can take part in a range of fitness activities. You will have seen your child’s sponsorship form 

connected to this event. There is no obligation to be sponsored; all children will take part on the day.  

Book Fair                                                                                                                                                                        

We will soon be holding a book fair, in the Junior School Hall, providing you with an opportunity to buy 

some children’s books. The fair will be on after school on the following dates:   

 
 

 

                         

You will receive a letter with more details early next week.  

After School Clubs                                                                                                                                                          

Our popular before/after school clubs have started. There are still places available in the following clubs. 

Please contact the school office if you are interested in your child joining one of these clubs.               

Infants      Juniors                                                                                                                      

Morning– Wednesday Yr1 & 2 Team games  Morning– Wednesday Yr3 –6 Get fit club                                   

Morning– Thursday Yr1 & 2 Hockey club                                                                                               

Morning– Friday Yr 1& 2 Striking and Fielding                                                                                            

After school–  Tuesday Year 1 football club                                                                                                 

After school– Friday Year 2 Sports & games club 

Values 

Our school value under focus is resili-
ence. There will be regular assemblies 
about resilience as well as discussions 
and activities in class. If you’d like to 
read about the behaviours the chil-
dren strive to demonstrate to show 
they have embraced each value, you 
can read our values booklet for chil-
dren by clicking here.   

South Harringay School  

The Green  

Our after-school club, The Green, is 
incredibly popular and currently over-
subscribed. We are looking at ways in 
which me might expand the service, 
but health and safety is paramount in 
this process. These considerations 
include not just recruiting the right 
staff, but also ensuring we have 
enough space for the children to play 
happily and safely, in all weather con-
ditions.  

Date Year group(s) 

Monday 10th October Year 1 & 2 

Tuesday 11th October Year 3 

Wednesday 12th October Year 4 

Thursday 13th October Year 5 

Friday 14th October Year 6 

Reception classes 2023 

We will be holding some open morn-
ings for parents/carers interested in a 
reception class place in September 
2023. If this applies to you, you are 
welcome to attend, even if you have a 
child in the school already, but you 
will need to book place via ad-
min@shsharingey.co.uk If you know 
of any families in the area that might 
be interested the dates and times are 
as follows: 

• Wednesday 12 October 2022 
at 9.15am 

• Wednesday 16 November 
2022 at 9.15am 

• Tuesday 6 December 2022 at 
9.15am 

 

Please advise them to email, or 
phone, to book a place.  

http://southharringayschools.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/School-Values.pdf
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/School-Values.pdf
http://southharringayschools.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/School-Values.pdf


Friends of South Harringay News   

We hope that everyone is settling into the new school term. We were very saddened to learn the news about Feryal's passing and 
cannot not mention what an amazing teacher and inspiration she was. We will miss her. 

This week we wanted to say thanks to Tom Luff. Tom never officially joined the PSA but nonetheless helped out enormously last year 
with communications and running events such as the year two movie night. So thanks Tom - it was great to have you on board. 

We still need new committee members  

We still need a secretary and a new chair, we have inspired someone to join but if anyone else is thinking about it, do come forward. 
We really need you and the more people we have on board the less work there is...  

Of course if you did email it may have bounced back, the address doesn't have .uk - it is in fact chair@friendsofsouthharringay.org an 
example of why we need more help if ever there was one. 

Autumn events 

We have a few dates for the diary: 

- 11 October Year 2 movie night  

- 13 October Year 4 movie night  

- 20 October - Halloween Bake Sales infants and junior playgrounds 

Event Leaders / Volunteers 

If you can help run the above please let you rep know as soon as possible. These movie nights are fun and the kids love them. 

We did plan to have a Quiz Night this term if anyone is interested in running this come forward! There seems to be some interest and 
this is a usual fun evening.  

For any questions relating to the above or to volunteer please email psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org (not .uk) or get in contact via 
reception.  

 

    

          

      

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

      Our mathletes for this week: Gene 6 Acer 2364 points 

                                              Our mathletics class this week: 3 Acacia     

 

   

Our star readers for last week:  Calum 3 Acacia Our star readers for this week:  Calum 3 Acacia 

               Robin 4 Poplar                               Reekoe 4 Cherry 

               Pearl 5 Magnolia                Billy 5 Magnolia  

               George 6 Acer                Dom 6 Acer & Margot 6M 

Quiz master class: 6 Maple            Quiz master class: 3  Acacia 

mailto:chair@friendsofsouthharringay.org
mailto:psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org.uk


Term Dates for 2022-2023 are now available to view 

on our website 
Thursday 6 October– Sports for Schools event 

Monday 10 October– Friday 14 October– Travelling book fair 

Tuesday 11 October– Year 2 movie night (more information to follow) 

Wednesday 12 October– Reception tour for prospective parents at 9.15am 

Thursday 13 October– Year 4 movie night (more information to follow) 

Thursday 20 October– Junior individual photos  

Thursday 20 October– Halloween bake sale (more information to follow) 

Tuesday 1 November– Infant individual photos 

Wednesday 16 November– Reception tour for prospective parents at 9.15am 

Tuesday 6 December– Reception tour for prospective parents at 9.15am 

 

 

 

Lettings 

Selkie swimming club 

Monday to Friday from 4pm 

Contact: 07757727782 

www.swimwithselkie.com 

Water babies swimming club 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 

Contact:  020 3617 8823 

www.waterbabies.co.uk 

  

Tiny Swimmers 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday 

Contact: 020 8351 4413 

www.tinyswimmers.co.uk 

 

Just Swim 

Tuesday & Thursday evenings, Saturday 

and Sunday afternoon. 

Contact: andy@justswim.org.uk 

  

Pilates with Clare 

Wednesday and Friday 

Contact: 07490 633 616 

www.pilateswithclare.co.uk 

FreshArts 

Saturday mornings 

Contact: 02039041113 

www.fresharts.co.uk 

Yoga Solar Sessions with Jaqui Wan 

Mondays 

Contact: 07729 238 078 

www.jaquiwan.com  

    

http://www.swimwithselkie.com
http://www.waterbabies.co.uk
http://www.pilateswithclare.co.uk
http://www.fresharts.co.uk
http://www.jaquiwan.com/

